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SHARING FUNCTIONS AND COOPERATION BETWEEN THE SWFDP AND THE FLASH FLOOD GUIDANCE SYSTEM (FFGS)
(Submitted by RSMC Pretoria)

Summary and purpose of document

This document discusses the linkages between the SWFDP and the Flash Flood Guidance System (FFGS).
Action Proposed
The meeting is invited to review this document and advise on the way forward.
The Southern African Regional Flash Flood Guidance (SARFFG) project is one of the sub-regional projects of the WMO’s global FFGS programme.  Development activities in this project had started and an operational system has become available in 2011.  Seven countries in Southern Africa (Namibia, Botswana, Mozambique, Zimbabwe, Zambia, Malawi and South Africa), a regional centre (RSMC Pretoria) and a global centre participate in the SARFFG through a mechanism of cascading of information to the NMHSs.  SARFFG involves a combination of regular hydrological modelling for small catchments (approximately 200 km2) over the entire domain with real time precipitation information from satellites to determine catchments with the potential of experiencing flash floods. It is essentially providing useful information on the hydrologic response of small basins to rain in the next 1 to 6 hours, and thus guidance on flash flood potential.  However, forecasting the rain expected to fall in the next 1 to 6 hours is not addressed in this system and it relies on forecaster skills and capability.  This will require a special meteorological effort in future.
Similar to SWFDP, the SARFFG allows forecasters in NMHSs to use the information received from the global and regional centres to issue nowcast information on potential flood to the disaster management structures in their countries.  It is important to develop an excellent collaboration between weather forecasters and hydrologists, and between weather forecasters and disaster managers in each country for the success implementation of the SARFFG.  Recognizing the similarities between the SWFDP activities and the SARFFG system, it is recommended synergy between the cascading frameworks of SWFDP and the SARFFG to maximize existing structures in the region.

